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Bulletin Email: 
bulletin@saintpeterjc.org
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Parish Website: www.saintpeterjc.org

Facebook: www.facebook.com/
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Parish Staff
Telephone: 573-636-8159

Office currently closed to the Public due 
to COVID, however the office is staffed 

Monday-Friday from 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm. If you need to talk 
to a staff member please call the office 

phone or email that person directly.

Parish School of Religion (PSR)
Roger & Theresa Backes

rbackes6@aol.com

Director of Music & Ministries
Lisa Fender

stpeterorganist@saintpeterjc.org

Coordinator of Hispanic Ministry
Deacon Enrique Castro

(573) 680-3650

Parish Nurse
Alice Kuehn

akuehn@saiintpeterjc.org

Mass Intentions/Sacramental Records
Beverly McCracken

bmccracken@saintpeterjc.org

Communications/Outreach Director
(Bulletin & Website)

Kathleen Lavery
communications@saintpeterjc.org

Business Manager
Michelle Truesdale

mtruesdale@saintpeterjc.org

Society of St. Vincent de Paul
For information or assistance, 

call (573) 632-2634
E-prayer email address:  

prayerline@saintpeterjc.org

St. Peter Interparish School
314 West High Street, 

Jefferson City, MO 65101
Gayle Trachsel, Principal

Telephone: (573) 636-8922
Fax: (573) 636-8410

School E-mail: saints@stpeterjc.org
School Website: www.stpeterjc.org

Facebook: Facebook.com/
StPeterInterparishSchool

Am I My Brother’s Keeper?  Yes, We Are!

Following the release of Bishop McKnight’s August 21 Decree, the following REVISED 
protocols are now in effect for  all Masses — Weddings and Funerals included — at 
St. Peter Parish until further notice.  
Please know that we are carefully monitoring all directives and guidelines issued by state 
and local governments, as well as by the Diocese of Jefferson City, and will re-evaluate and 
adjust these protocols as warranted.  
HEALTH – All the faithful are dispensed from the obligation to attend Sunday Mass until 
further notice provided the Lord’s Day is kept  holy by participating in the live-streamed 
Sunday Mass; praying with the readings of the Sunday Mass; and/or reciting the rosary or 
Divine Mercy Chaplet. Those with underlying health issues are encouraged to avoid the risk 
of large public gatherings such as Sunday Mass. Please check your temperature and general 
well-being before coming to church. Those who are symptomatic for COVID-19 are not 
permitted to enter church. Pews and hard surfaces are sanitized after each Sunday Mass.  
SEASONAL GATHERINGS – In-person seasonal gatherings outside of Mass, such as penance 
services or vespers are discouraged.  
MASKS – Everyone must wear a mask upon entering the church, throughout the Mass, and 
while moving in the Communion Procession to receive Holy Communion. If approaching 
to receive Holy Communion, please remove your mask just prior to receiving Our Lord, 
and moving it to cover your mouth and nose while returning to your pew. Please bring a 
personal mask with you.  Ushers will have a limited supply for those who forget to bring a 
mask.   
DISTANCE – Everyone must maintain a distance of six feet from family groups and/or other 
individuals.  Please follow the directions of our ushers and any signs or markings on pews 
and aisles.  
HYMNALS & MISSALETTES – All hymnals, missalettes and other paper materials are stored 
until after the pandemic  protocols are lifted. We encourage you to bring your smartphone 
to reference prayers, songs and other devotions that are available through various mobile 
apps. Printed missalettes and weekly bulletins are available on the rectory porch for your 
personal use. If you pick up a missalette, please take it home with you. The song texts for 
Sunday Mass can be found on our parish Facebook page and parish website.   
HOLY COMMUNION – Please follow the directions of the  ushers and any floor marking to 
maintain the six-foot distance between the faithful in the line.  Holy Communion will be 
distributed in the hand or on the tongue. For those wishing to receive Holy Communion on 
the tongue, a kneeler is also  provided for your use. The Ministers of Holy Communion will 
sanitize their fingers after distributing Holy Communion on the tongue of each individual.   
TITHING – Thank you for your continuing generosity in this challenging time.  Please 
continue to make use of automatic bank drafts, mailed contributions, or placing envelopes 
in the slot on the rectory porch.  There will also be a stationary basket placed in the center 
aisle during Sunday Masses so that you may leave your contribution there.  
ANOINTING OF THE SICK— If at all possible please seek the anointing of the sick from the 
parish priest before going to the hospital. We cannot guarantee that a priest will either be 
available or allowed into the hospital because of pandemic protocols.   
Fr. Secrist, Pastor, St. Peter Parish  (Revised 11/11/2020)

A Note Regarding the 8:00 am Weekday Mass on
Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday

Please note that the 8:00 am Weekday Mass on Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday is when the children from St. Peter Interparish School attend Mass. 
Due to COVID restrictions the children are required to sit in certain pews and 
next to designated individuals. This is to mitigate the spread of COVID among the 
students.

If you are an adult attending the 8:00 am Weekday Mass please sit in the back of 
the church to ensure the students are able to follow the necessary protocols for 
them to attend Mass and remain safe. 



Saturday, January 2	 Sts. Basil the Great and
	 Gregory Nazianzen
4:30 pm  Sunday Vigil Mass	 Pro Populo

Sunday, January 3	 Solemnity of the Ephiphany 
	 of the Lord
7:00 am  	 †Jeffrey M. Schnieders
9:00 am 	 †James, †Ronald, †Janet, 
	 & †Evelyn Borgmeyer
11:00 am 	 †Lisa Swafford	
2:00 pm	 All souls in Purgatory

Tuesday, January 5	 St. John Neumann	
8:00 am	 †Frances Kaiser
12:03 pm	 †Betty Schrimpf

Wednesday, January 6	 St. Andre Bessette		
8:00 am	 †Fred Rademan
12:03 pm	 †Mary Pat Prenger

Thursday, January 7	 St. Raymond of Penyafort	
8:00 am	 Ben Roodhouse	
12:03 pm	 †Delbert Krummen

Friday, January 8	
8:00 am	 †Richard Vivion
12:03 pm	 Barry & Clara Rowan Family

Saturday, January 9
4:30 pm  Sunday Vigil Mass	 †Betty Schrimpf

Sunday, January 10	 Solemnity of the Baptism 
	 of the Lord
7:00 am  	 Lois Luetkemeyer
9:00 am 	 †Juliana Luetkemeyer
11:00 am 	 Pro Populo
2:00 pm	 All souls in Purgatory
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Stewardship
December 6, 2020	 $	 82,522.14
December 13, 2020	 $	 59,694.29
December 20, 2020	 $	 45,075.50
December 27, 2020	 $	 40,348.10

Budget for December	 $	 170,833.34
Total Collected for December	 $	  227,640.03
Difference	 $	 56,806.69

Budget Goal Fiscal Year To Date	 $	 1,025,000.08
Total Collected Fiscal Year To Date	 $	 1,029,856.98
Difference	 $	 4,856.90

Facility/Property Maintenance: December	 $	 9,018.00
Facility/Property Maintenance To Date	 $	 36,133.00

Samaritan Center	 $	 5,773.00
Seminarian, Clergy Education & Priest Retirement	$	 3,819.00

ST. PETER 
PARISH CSA GOAL:  

$125,000.00

Thank you for your  continued tithing and support of
St. Peter Parish & Interparish School!

As of Thursday, December 31, 2020

Baptisms 	 28
Adult Baptisms	 01
Professions of Faith	 03
First Communions	 50
Confirmations 	 77
Marriages	 09
Deaths	 37

2021 Calendars are now available and can be picked up on 
the porch of the Rectory. A special thank you to Dulle-Trimble 
Funeral Home for paying for the calendars and providing them 
to our parish!

Sacraments performed in 2020



Holy Matrimony
The first step in planning a wedding at St. Peter is to contact 
the Pastor.  You may call to check available dates beforehand, 
but the wedding can only be scheduled after approval by 
the priest and at least a minimum of six months prior to the 
proposed wedding date.  Any Catholic being married needs to 
have received the Sacrament of  Confirmation.

Baptism
Parental preparation is required for a child to be baptized.  
Please plan to attend the required class prior to your child’s 
birth.  Sessions are usually held once a quarter.  Please call the 
Parish Office to sign up. Next classes will be in February 2021.

Anointing of the Sick
If you are preparing for surgery, please let your priest know 
before you go to the hospital. Because of COVID-19, the 
possibility of receiving  the Anointing of the Sick after you’ve 
been admitted to hospital is not guaranteed. 

RCIA–Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults
Inquiry sessions are held every Tuesday for those interested 
in joining the Catholic Church and receiving the Sacraments 
of Baptism, Confirmation and the Holy Eucharist. Sessions are 
held every Tuesday beginning at 6:30 pm via Zoom until further 
notice. Please call Deacon Ric Telthorst at (573) 690-0730 for 
more information.
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Celebrating 175 Years

The year 2021 brings a speical celebration to St. Peter Catholic 
Church. It’s our 175th Anniversary. Founded in 1846, the current 
church is the third iteration of St. Peter Catholic Church. The current 
church was built in 1883 and has seen some changes and renovations 
over the years. The current construction the result of hail damage 
in March 2020 has presented us with an opportunity to restore 
the exterior to more in keeping with the original structure. Over 
the course of 2021, we will explore the history of St. Peter Catholic 
Church and how it has served the people of Jefferson City and the 
surrounding area. We invite everyone to share their stories and 
photos with us at communications@saintpeterjc.org.

(Left, interior of Church 1935. Bottom, Church exterior 1889.)



Vocations Spotlight
Please pray for the men who are 
studying and discerning a vocation to the 
priesthood or consecrated life. This week, 
please pray for: 

Mr. Shane Kliethermes
Home Parish:  Immaculate Conception (Jefferson City)
Birthdate: February 21

Please send any seminarian correspondence to the Office of 
Vocations at:  2207 West Main Street, Jefferson City, MO 65109

Prayer for a Communion of Desire
My Jesus, I believe You are present in the 
Most Holy Sacrament.  I love You above 
all things, and I desire to receive You into 
my soul.  Since I cannot at this moment 
receive You sacramentally, renew my 
heart now with the power of Your Spirit.  
I embrace You and unite myself wholly to 
You.  Unite me more closely to Your Body, 
the Church.  And never permit me to be 
separated from You.  Amen.

Oración para la Comunión de Deseo
Jesús mío, creo que estás presente en 
el Santísimo Sacramento.  Te amo por 
sobre todas las cosas y deseo recibirte 
en mi alma.  Como no puedo recibirte en 

este momento sacramentalmente, renueva 
mi corazón con el poder de tu Espíritu.   Te 
recIglesia y nunca permitas que me separe de 
ti. ibo y me uno  completamente a ti.  Úneme 
más a tu cuerpo, la Amén.

Bishop McKnight’s January Prayer Intention 

For those seeking employment; that through 
the intercession of St. Joseph the Worker, 
they may find dignified work in supporting 
themselves and their family.

Para quienes buscan empleo; que por 
intercesión de San José Obrero, puedan 
encontrar un trabajo digno para mantenerse 
a sí mismos y a su familia.

Prayers & Vocations
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Prayer to the 
Immaculate 

Heart of Mary 
for Protection 

from the 
Coronavirus

O Immaculate Heart 
of Mary, we entrust 
ourselves to you, 
Health of the Sick.

At the foot of 
the Cross, you 
participated in Jesus’ 
pain, with steadfast 
faith.

Patroness of the Diocese of Jefferson City, you know what 
we need.

We are certain of the power of your intercession, so that, 
as you did at Cana of Galilee, joy and feasting might return 
after this moment of trial.

Help us, Mother of Divine Love, to conform ourselves to the 
Father’s will and to do what Jesus tells us:

He who taught us to “love one another, as I have loved you”
took our sufferings upon Himself and bore our sorrows
to bring us, through the Cross, to the joy of the 
Resurrection.

Bring under your mantle of protection all who provide 
care for the sick and minister to their needs, as your Son 
implores us to do for one another.

V. We seek refuge under your protection, O Holy Mother of 
God.

R. Do not despise our pleas and deliver us from every 
danger, O glorious and blessed Virgin. Amen.

Our condolences to the Dahl family on 
the passing of Henry Dahl, the  Emslander 
Family on the passing of Dr. Richard 
Emslander, the Cardwell family on the 
passing og Betty Cardwell and the Hentges 
family on the passing of Julie Hentges.

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and 
let perpetual light shine upon them. May 
they rest in peace. Amen.

Congratulations to 

Kiahn Mateo Manalo Woolery

who was baptised on

December 26, 2020

at St. Peter Church

Not Yet a Parishioner of St. Peter?
If you are interested, please complete and return the 

registration form found on our parish website at 
 www.saintpeterjc.org



Immaculate Conception Parish in 
Jefferson City is accepting applications 
for a part-time position at the rectory.  
The position involves meal planning, 
cooking, grocery shopping and very 
light house-work.  Hours are flexible.  If 
interested call the parish office at 573-
635-6743.

The Diocese of Jefferson City is seeking 
a bi-lingual Director of Faith Formation/
Youth Ministry to provide direct support 
for and development of parish-based 
youth ministers in the outreach and 
evangelization to faith formation and 
pastoral care of their youth. 

Two administrative assistant positions 
are available at the Chancery and there 
are several openings in our Catholic 
schools For more information, visit 
diojeffcity.org/employment. 

Catholic Charities of Central and 
Northern Missouri has the following 
career opportunity available: Housing 
Counselor  - The Housing Counselor 
provides comprehensive education 
through one-on-one or group education 
counseling sessions. Application details 
can be found at cccnmo.diojeffcity.org/
about-us/careers/ 

Helias Catholic High School has an 
opening for a Head Softball Coach. The 
ideal candidates will possess the ability 
to become a part-time member of the 
school community for the 2021-2022 
academic year, or the position could be 
tied to a full-time teaching position with 
our school based on the candidate’s 
qualifications. Application details can 
be found at https://heliascatholic.com/
employment-opportunities/

Are you a Catholic young adult 

interested in bringing the Gospel to kids 
and teens across our diocese? Please 
consider applying to be a Totus Tuus 
missionary. Download the materials at 
diojeffcity.org/totus-tuus/ and return 
your application to khartman@diojeffcity.
org. We do hire on a rolling basis, so 
the earlier the better! The application 
packet includes a job description, 
application, and instructions for a letter of 
recommendation. Totus Tuus Missionaries 
serve from May 27 – Aug 1. This is a full-
time, paid position.

Ushers and Cleaners Needed
We are in need of new people to 
volunteer to assist at Mass as ushers. 
We are also in need of people, perhaps 
an individual, a couple, or a high school 
student to assist with sanitizing the pews 
after Mass.  Two people are scheduled 
after each Mass and it takes 2 people 
about 15 minutes. If you can assist with 
either of these ministries, please contact 
Lisa Fender at  573-821-1111 or send an 
email to stpeterorganist@saintpeterjc.org.

St. Peter Interparish School has several 
volunteer spots open for the Cafeteria. 
With changes and COVID restrictions, 
we are in need of more volunteers. If 
you are interested and available to help 
out 10:45 AM - 12:30 PM any weekday, 
please contact Andrea Summers at 
andreasummers933@gmail.com. Please 
consider this, it is a great way to help out 
our school!

The Diocese of Jefferson City Women’s
Ministry is partnering with the Jefferson 
City Salvation Army to Feed the Hungry.
If you are interested in being a part of this
opportunity to serve others, please 
contact Virginia Shetler, 573-619-0104, or 
email vibrantvj@gmail.com. 

Employment/Volunteer Opportunities

Common Ground is a community 
service agency located in the heart 
of Jefferson City at the corner of 
Clark and Atchison Streets.  They are 
dedicated to helping neighbors in 
the Jefferson City area reach their 
full potential. What started as a small 
ministry of churches in downtown 
Jefferson City, has grown into a 
vital community partner offering 
solutions surrounding homelessness 
and homelessness prevention. 
Common Ground provides financial 
assistance in the form of rent, 
utilities, bus passes, gas vouchers, 
medical copays, and more. They also 
have a housing program that pairs 
housing assistance with advocates 
and financial education. Common 
Ground works regularly with other 
agencies in town including Catholic 
Charities, Salvation Army, Rape and 
Abuse Crises Services, and Central 
Missouri Community Action. For 
more information check out their 
website at www.cgcb.org or call 
573-522-4314. 

Knights of Columbus membership 

Are you a practical Catholic? A Catholic man in search of other Catholic men to serve the community and 
experience the true meaning of Charity, Unity and Fraternity?  Think about joining the Father Helias Knights of 
Columbus Council 1054.  

We are an active council of 400 members engaged in acts of charity benefiting the community we live in.  We 
support St. Peter and Immaculate Conception schools, the Special Learning Center, the Samaritan Center, 

Pregnancy Help Center, the Red Cross, and many local charities.      
 
We are actively seeking new members and it has never been easier to join.  An in person gathering to experience the virtual 
exemplification is scheduled at our hall a 1822 Tanner Bridge Road Sunday January 17 for 1st – 3rd degrees starting at 1:00.  
Contact any Knight for more details, or email Grand Knight Kevin Stegeman at gkkevin1054@gmail.com.  We look forward to 
calling you our Brother Knight.
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Definition of an ACTIVE 
Parishioner

•	 Is registered in the parish

•	 Regularly participates in Mass 
and the Sacraments

•	 Is actively tithing to the parish

•	 Is involved in parish activities 
and ministries as noted on the 
annual Stewardship of Time, 
Talent and Treasure form



All Catholics have been dispensed from the obligation to attend Sunday Mass in person by the bishop until further notice. 
However, Sunday is and will always be the Lord’s Day and should be observed as such by prayer and reflection, even if not 
attending Holy Mass in person. The Sunday Vigil Mass is  live-streamed at 4:30 pm on Saturday and available on our Parish 
Facebook page at Facebook.com/SaintPeterChurch.

Merry Christmas 2020
and Welcome 2021!

May you have a holy, healthy, and happy 
Christmastime and a blessed New Year!  I 
wish to thank you for allowing me the 
privilege and opportunity to serve you 
as parish nurse here at St. Peter Parish 
for the past 12 years.  I thank those who 
serve on the Health Committee; the 
many Caring Neighbors who assist me 
with home and nursing home visiting 
(although they’re connecting by phone 
or mail during this pandemic);  the Prayer 
Angels who help so much with their 
prayer ministry for those who are sick, 

hospitalized or who have other special 
needs; and those who send greeting cards 
to the homebound and those in nursing 
homes and residential care at holidays, 
birthdays and other special events.  I 
look forward to continuing to serve you 
in 2021. Let us be thankful together as a 
parish for the goodness and kindness we 
find in each other and thank God for the 
gift of Jesus. May we walk in his way as 
we pray 

“Our Father in heaven, grant that we who 
are filled with good things from Your open 
hand, may never close our hearts to the 
hungry, the homeless, the suffering, the 

sorrowful and the poor; in the name of 
the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy 
Spirit”(adapted from the abbey of New 
Clairvaux, Viña, California). 
Please let us know if you or a family 
member is hospitalized or homebound 
and if you would like me to call,  pray 
with them and/or assist you and them 
with questions and health care concerns. 
You may contact me at home 573-636-
5674, leave a message at the office 
573-636 8159x369 or via email akuehn@
saintpeterjc.org.  .  And if you would like 
to consider becoming a parish nurse, 
please call.  More are needed!  

Alice Kuehn’s Nurse Notes

Set your radio to 88.1 FM KHJR Catholic Radio Programar tu radio 88.1 FM KHJR radio católica
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Prayer Requests
“Prayer Angels” is a group of parish volunteers, mostly homebound, who pray for the needs of the parish.  This is one of our 
prayer chains.  There is also an email prayer list handled by Mary Dayton at prayerline@saintpeterjc.org.  Anyone can send a prayer 
request to Lisa or Mary. Please use first name only and what the prayer need is. It is always good to hear of a continued need for 
this prayer request, or hear about prayers answered!  Contact Lisa: stpeterorganist@saintpeterjc.org or call her at 573-821-1111.




